

June 14, 2001


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, June 14, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ABSENT:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 6 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

JACOBS PUBLIC HEARING

Chris Jacobs, 10 Wood Spring Hill, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance to permit the erection of a 10’ by 14’ shed within 16 feet of the westerly property line.  RA-1.  Tax Account No. 216.01-1-53.

Mr. Dehm stated that the affidavit of posting of the sign and the legal notice were in the file.  He stated that this was exempt from submission to the County.

Mr. Jacobs stated that he built his new house six to seven months ago and built the shed at that time.  He stated he had lived previously in Perinton and did not know there was a 20 foot setback requirement for the shed, and the builder did not know a building permit was required.  Mr. Jacobs stated the shed looks like the house.

Mr. Dehm stated that there is adequate space along the lot line to place the shed where it would need to be to satisfy the setback requirement.  Mr. Jacobs stated he did not want the shed in the middle of the backyard.  He stated he would have moved it four feet if he had known about the setback requirement.

Mr. Dehm asked if there would be any lighting on the shed.  Mr.Jacobs stated no.  He stated the shed is 10 feet by 14 feet and will be used to store lawnmowers.  Mr. Jacobs stated that the shed would not have any power or water.

Mr. Wright asked if Mr. Jacobs had spoken to the adjoining property owner.  Mr. Jacobs stated the neighbor had no problem with the shed.  Mr. Wright stated he would like to hear from the neighbor.

Mr. Jacobs stated he would be storing lawn equipment and patio furniture in the shed.  He stated the shed has a plywood floor and is on cinderblocks.  He stated the shed weighs approximately 5,000 pounds and would be difficult to move.

Mr. Mattaro asked if the shed was on the original site plan.  Mr. Jacobs stated no.

Mr. Wright asked if Mr. Jacobs has discussed the possibility of moving the shed with the builder.  Mr. Jacobs stated Jim Sickles, the builder, would be responsible for moving it.

Mr. Dehm asked if there would be any change in the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Jacobs stated no.

Mr. Dehm asked if there were any alternative methods to achieve the desired result.  Mr. Jacobs stated no.  Mr. Dehm stated the shed could be moved.  Mr. Jacobs stated that was an alternative.

Mr. Dehm stated that the degree of the variance was 20%.  

Mr. Dehm asked if there would be any effect on the physical or environmental conditions.  Mr. Jacobs stated no.

Mr. Dehm asked if this was a self-created difficulty.  Mr. Jacobs stated no.  Mr. Dehm stated he thought it was self-created.

Mr. Jacobs stated he owns 1.6 acres.  

Mr. Wright stated he would like to continue the public hearing and have Mr. Jacobs talk to his neighbor because he thought it would be helpful for the Board to hear from the adjoining property owner.  

Mr. Mattaro stated that if there was a concern, the neighbor would be here – there was a sign posted.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to continue the public hearing for the Jacobs application and have the neighbor provide the Board with his feelings regarding the application.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm –nay; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – nay; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

At 8:00 p.m., Mr. Dehm stated the hearing will be continued at the June 28, 2001 meeting, and Mr. Jacobs will provide input from the neighbor at that time.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, June 14, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ABSENT:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 6 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm stated he was changing the order of the agenda items and the Board will review the Ellis Determination next.

WILLIAM ELLIS DETERMINATION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded byMr. Mattaro, that the area variance requested by William Ellis, 239 Chamberlin Road, Honeoye Falls, NY, Tax Account #222.02-1-2, to permit the construction of a garage with a side setback of 11 feet instead of the 20 feet required by Code, be approved, based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1.
William Ellis appeared before the Board requesting a variance of 9 feet to permit the construction of a 28’ x 32’ two car garage with a setback, from the easterly lot line, of 11 feet instead of the 20 feet required by Code.

2.
The garage is to be a two-story structure connected to the deck on the easterly side of the house and with the second floor to be used for storage.

3.
The garage will have electrical service but no water service.

4.
The adjoining, easterly property is owned by an uncle of Mr. Ellis.  The uncle has no objection to the granting of a variance as evidenced by a letter received by the Zoning Board of Appeals.

5.
No one at the hearing objected to the granting of the variance.

6.
This is a Type II action under SEQR.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1.
Granting a variance will not alter the character of the neighborhood.

2.
Granting a variance will have no environmental impact.

3.
The degree of variance requested is significant.

4.
There does not appear to be a suitable alternative that would permit the erection of a garage on the lot.

5.
The difficulty is self-created.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

GARDNER – REVIEW OF VIDEOTAPES

Mr. Dehm stated that the Board would be viewing videotapes submitted by Jeannette Gardner, owner of property located at 779 Cheese Factory Road, Honeoye Falls, who is requesting an appeal from a Notice of Violation dated 4/16/01 charging her with operating a motor-cross track without a Special Use Permit.  Tax Account #223.01-1-14.1.  Mr. Dehm stated the public hearing was held on May 24, 2001.

The Board viewed the videotape submitted by Dominic Scafetta, a neighbor of the Gardners.  This tape was approximately 12 minutes long.

The Board next reviewed the videotape submitted by the Gardner.  The tape was approximately 10 minutes long.  

The Board then took a five minute break.

Mr. Dehm stated he had submitted his notes to the Board regarding this application.  The Board discussed the application.  Mr. Dehm stated he would write the determination.

MINUTES

Mr. Dehm moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the May 24, 2001 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

DISCUSSION

The Board briefly discussed a proposed schedule for accessory structures submitted by Mr. Wright.  Mr. Dehm stated the Board would review the information and discuss it further at the next meeting.

Mr. Dehm stated an application has been submitted by Ronald Buchanan.  

Mr. Dehm asked the Board if they had any suggestions for capital improvements.  There were none.

Mr. Dehm asked the secretary to copy and distribute the training requirements memo sent by the supervisor.  

Mr. Dehm stated the fee schedule for interpretations would be discussed at the next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:35 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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